
one-third of the total population of 
Saskatchewan birds and four-fifths of 
Regina’s breeding bird population 
breed have bred in the Regina Water- 
fowl Park. 
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Editor’s Note: Robyn Donison is 14 years 
old. Richard Sanderson’s 1962 study in¬ 
volved only 45 hours of field work with 
Bill Fleming. Significant differences in 
some populations are apparent, e.g., the 
earlier study turned up 14 Pied-billed 
Grebe nests, 117 Coot nests and 12 Com¬ 
mon Tern nests. Only 14 species were listed 
for 1962. 

ADDITIONAL MANITOBA 
RECORDS OF SHORT-TAILED SHREW 

WALTER KRIVDA, 
Box 864, The Pas, Manitoba 

Apparently the Short-tailed Shrew, 
Blarina brevicauda manitobensis An¬ 
ders., is less scarce than is generally 
thought. I first collected this sub¬ 
species near The Pas, Manitoba, in 
1951. My note in the Canadian Field- 
Naturalist (1951) gives the circum¬ 
stances and data of the first specimen 
collected this far north in Manitoba. 

In September, 1973, Mr. Phil 
Reader of Reader’s Lake, 13 miles 
from The Pas, took a Short-tailed 
Shrew in a mouse trap. The specimen, 
in alcohol, is in the writer’s collection. 
This specimen was taken near a house 
and out-buildings in a stand of jack 
pines in sandy woodland. 

In February, 1975, the third local 
specimen for this area was found 

frozen to death in the writer’s wood 
pile in town. This specimen was 
somewhat desiccated when found. It 
was put into alcohol and donated to 
the Manitoba Museum of Man and 
Nature, Winnipeg. When being made 
into a museum skin, the fur slipped 
from one hind quarter. The skull is in 
perfect condition. 

As is so often the case with a new 
range extension, once the proper 
microhabitat has been discovered, it 
may prove to be more frequent than 
these few records over a 25-year 
period would indicate. 
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